Dear [Title and Name],
As a recipient of the Presidential Award for Excellence in Mathematics and Science Teaching (PAEMST), I write with deep concern over the recent elimination of funding for this vital program. I urge you to support the restoration of federal budget funding for PAEMST—an initiative that, since its founding with the passage of the Education for Economic Security Act in 1984, has recognized and uplifted the highest standards of STEM education in our nation. The current legislative update in 2022 states that “Each year the President is authorized to make no fewer than 110 awards under subparagraph (A)” of 42 USC 1881b: Presidential awards for teaching excellence. 
President Reagan said during the first award ceremony in 1983, "America's future depends on excellence in education. And that means we must reward and encourage excellence in teaching." The PAEMST program embodies that vision. This award identifies and honors the best educators, creating a national community of teacher-leaders committed to elevating STEM learning in their states and inspiring the next generation of scientists, engineers, and innovators.
At a time when the United States faces growing competition in the global technology landscape, we must do everything we can to strengthen the STEM pipeline. Programs like PAEMST are essential to that effort. They spotlight creative educators who go above and beyond, often in all communities, to ensure students are equipped with the skills and curiosity to thrive in a 21st-century workforce.
Eliminating this program risks sending a message that excellence in STEM teaching is not a national priority. That message is not only disheartening to the thousands of committed educators across the country, but it is counterproductive to our economic and strategic interests.
As a proud awardee and lifelong advocate for quality STEM education, I can personally attest to the impact this recognition has on teachers, schools, and communities. The PAEMST program elevates teacher voice, fosters professional growth, and inspires a ripple effect that benefits students far beyond a single classroom.
I respectfully request your leadership in restoring funding for the Congressionally approved PAEMST program in the upcoming budget and helping preserve this powerful investment in America's educational future.
Thank you for your time, service, and support of STEM education.
Sincerely,
[Your Full Name]
Presidential Awardee for Excellence in Mathematics and Science Teaching, [State if still in that state and Year]

